

"Growing together at the heart of God's community"



Head Teacher: Mrs Karen Mowbray BA Hons M Ed Warrington Road, Glazebury, Warrington, Cheshire. WA3 5LZ.

Tel: 01925 763 234

Email:glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk

6th September, 2021

Dear Parents,

We are writing to you as our newly elected school council representatives to welcome to you back to school.

We are feeling very proud and honoured to be elected to represent each class and hope to be able to share lots of ideas that will improve our school, our local community and help those around us.

The first thing we would like to share is a change to the way we will be using our water bottles this year. Every child has been given their own school water bottle with their name on. This year after talking to the children in our school, we will be trialling the water bottles being sent home each night to be cleaned and refilled, then brought back to school each day. We can only bring school water bottles into school and we need them to be filled with just water as this is healthier and fair to everyone. Water is a healthy choice that helps us to stay hydrated and keep our concentration.

We will monitor how successful this is and report back to you later in the term.

Thank you for your support

The school council.

Mr Snith

Į

Gabby

Isobel

Amelia

Denson